
CIRCULAR NO:                                                    2021-12 

  
  
TO                   :           ALL BUILDING OCCUPANTS 
  
DATE              :           November 25, 2021 
  
SUBJECT      :           Guidelines on the Issuance of IATF Resolution No. 148-B and 149 
  
  
Warmest Greetings! 
  
In compliance with the directives of President Rodrigo Roa Duterte the Inter-Agency Task Force for the 
Management of Emerging Infectious Diseases (IATF), through Resolutions No. 148-B and No. 149 ordered all 
establishments and employers in the public and private sector to require their employees who must report on-
site to be vaccinated. 
  
IATF approves the following measures to the extent applicable under existing laws, rules, and regulations: 
  

(a)   In areas where there are sufficient supplies of COVID-19 vaccines as determined by the National 
Vaccines Operation Center (NVOC), all establishments and employers in the public and private sector 
shall require their eligible employees who are tasked to do on-site work to be vaccinated against 
COVID-19. Eligible employees who remain to be unvaccinated may not be terminated solely by reason 
thereof. However, they shall be required to undergo RT-PCR tests regularly at their own expense for 
the purpose of on-site work. Provided that, antigen tests may be resorted to when RT-PCR capacity 
is insufficient or not immediately available. 

  
(a.1) To clarify the requirement of the regular RT-PCR tests for purposes of on-site work, its frequency 
shall be construed as that determined by the employer but which should be at least once every two 
weeks.  
  
(b)   Public and private establishments, even if not required by the Guidelines on the Implementation 
of Alert Levels System for COVID-19 Response in Pilot Areas to accommodate only fully vaccinated 
individuals, may nonetheless validly refuse entry and/or deny service to individuals who remain to be 
unvaccinated, or are merely partially vaccinated, despite being eligible for vaccination. Provided that 
frontline and emergency services shall continue to render assistance to all persons regardless of 
vaccination status.  
  
(c)   In all of the foregoing, only the presentation of a medical clearance issued by a Municipal Health 
Office, City Health Office, and/or Provincial Health Office or birth certificate, as the case may be, shall 
serve as sufficient and valid proof of ineligibility for vaccination.  
  

The aforesaid resolution shall take effect on 01 December 2021. This shall apply to all tenants, employees, 
visitors, drivers, service providers, and contractors. Vaccination card and valid ID shall be presented upon 
entry, the refusal or failure to present proof of vaccination nor medical clearance (a) (c), shall be denied to 
enter the building.  
  
 
It is with great pleasure to highlight that 11th Corporate Center is 100% fully vaccinated. Let’s continue to work 
together in making sure that the COVID-19 positive cases in the country will continue to decrease by getting 
vaccinated and strictly following the health and safety protocols at all times.  
  
Rest assured that as our valued tenants/occupants, we only have your best interest in mind. 
  
Should you have questions please call the Property Management Office at 869-11-49 or email us at 
11corporatecenter@gmail.com.  
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